January 13, 2014

The Rich Township Board met at the Township Hall. The meeting was called to order by Clerk Running at 7:02 pm. We recited the Pledge of Allegiance. Curell was chosen to chair the meeting.

Members present: Curell, Mohr, Running. Members absent: Henne, Mathews.

Visitors: County Commissioner Cheryl Clark, Garry Running, Ed Smith. Ralph Gilpin entered at 7:15.

Motion by Mohr, supported by Curell to waive the reading of the December minutes and to accept those minutes into record. MOTION CARRIED.

Ed Smith from Congresswoman Candice Miller's office spoke about various issues that they are working on.

Cheryl Clark spoke briefly about the business of the county and gave out copies of the 2014 Citizens Guide.

Motion by Running, supported by Mohr to accept into record the Treasurers Report as presented. MOTION CARRIED.

Motion by Running, supported by Mohr to pay the monthly bills: from the General Fund, \$4319.54 with checks numbered 11912 through 11922 and from the Cemetery Fund, \$450.00 with check number 1011. MOTION CARRIED.

Members received copies to review of possible plans for an addition to the township hall. Construction Code Authority in Lapeer is now our building department and ordinance enforcement agency.

Motion by Mohr, supported by Curell to pay for Board of Review members to attend the training session in Frankenmuth on February 5. MOTION CARRIED.

There were no zoning permits issued since the last meeting.

We reviewed various items of correspondence, including a letter from the State Tax Commission about the Audit of Minimum Assessing Requirements and a copy of a police report about a noise complaint in our township. Both of these items are on file in the clerk's office.

Motion by Curell, supported by Running to adjourn. Meeting adjourned at 7:37 pm.

Pamela Running, Clerk	Paul Henne, Supervisor